Holland Township PTO
Minutes of Monthly Meeting
January 19, 2022

Location: Holland Township School Auditorium

CALL TO ORDER: Casey Bickhardt, Holland Township PTO President, called the meeting
to order at 7:04pm.

President’s Report: Given by Casey Bickhardt, PTO President

Correspondence: There was no correspondence this month.

New Positions: John Bartruff has volunteered to help with the website.

Demands VS Volunteers: Casey spoke about the balance of demands VS volunteerism
and being practical with everyone's time.

Friend Finder Initiative: A way to connect parents within the PTO. We will be planning
to use google forms. We may need an Ad-Hoc Committee.

Vice President’s Report: Given by Amy Gercie, PTO Vice President

PTO Committee Updates: There were no new updates on the following committees:
Assemblies, Bulletin Board, Hospitality, Staft Appreciation, Ad-Hoc By-Law Committee.
Book Fair:Amy Gercie, Vice President, reported for Melody Conn, Book Fair
Chairperson, The Spring Book Fair is planned to be held in person May 13th- 20th.
Melody will be stepping down from her position as Book Fair Chairperson after this
school year. Melody is planning to schedule a meeting for the Book Fair Committee soon.
Family Events: Dana Hawley reported the last family event during the holidays brought
in about 70 participants!! A much larger crowd than expected. Dana expressed a need for
more volunteers for the Family Events Committee.

Fundraising/Spiritwear: Deenie Totten Reported that the Winter Wonderland Dance is
rescheduled for March 5th. Deenie reported that the committee is going to be showing
some different fundraisers to HTS Superintendent, Stephanie Snyder. Fundraising
Committee Meeting is scheduled for February 9, 2022 at 7pm. and will be decided
whether in person or over zoom at a later date. Deenie made a motion to take some of the
money from the Fundraising Awards line item to pay for the Ice Cream Party for the
winning class of the Spiritwear Fundraising Competition. The motion was seconded and
passed.

Help From Home: No Committee Chairperson or members.

8th Grade Dance: Meeting being held January 24, 2022 at 7pm via zoom.



e Pavilion: Megan Simini reported she reached out to School Superintendent, Stephanie
Snyder, to gather the schools wish list for the pavilion.

Administration Communication: None.

Teacher Liaison Communication: The Teachers would like to thank you for being
flexible with all of the changes and in helping your kids if they have had to quarantine at home.
We appreciate it. Early Dismissal on January 28, 2022.

BOE Liaison Communication: None

Public Comments: None

Adjournment: 7:20pm



